
FALL is in the air! Now is the time to bring a friend to the High Twelve 
meeting, so they can see why you belong! Think membership!

High Twelve International, Inc.
Monthly Update November 2016

Monthly Update is published monthly by High Twelve International, Inc. at 743 Palma 
Drive, Lady Lake, FL, 32159.  Telephone numbers (352) 753-3505 or (352) 817-0707. This 
publication is devoted to the interests of the Wolcott Foundation, Inc., High Twelve 
International, Inc., and its member Clubs for the benefit of Freemasonry and affiliated 
orders.  Contributions of interesting, appropriate editorial matters are welcome.  High 
Twelvians are invited to submit such material for publication. Submit all articles by e-
mail.  Articles should be received by the deadline date of the 20th day of each 
month.  Updates will be sent out the last of the month.  Depending on the volume of 
articles, they may be carried over to a later date by the Editor.  Articles must be sent to the 
Editor and not called in. Mervyn J. Harris, PIP, 352-753-3505 or 352-817-0707, 
Email address: update-editor@high12.org

Congratulations to our members and ladies, celebrating their Birthday, Anniversary or 
other Special Event in November. Don't forget to make a contribution to the Wolcott
Foundation, celebrating your happy event or occasion!  Some members donate $1.00 or 
more for every year they have been married.  Seems like a very nice gesture on their part 
and a great tribute to a Happy Marriage with that Special Person!

In Memory
Armand E. Cote

International President 2001-2002
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August 31, 1935 ~ October 16, 2016

Publication Update: Brethren, beginning in the month of December 2016, the Monthly 
Update will be published about the 10th of each month. Many articles submitted come 
from the Trestle Boards of the Lodges and Association Newsletters. We have been 
attempting to publish by the 1st of each month but the articles are submitted just after the 
1st, so many of the articles are news or information from the previous month.

By publishing around the 10th of the month, we will be receiving more current news. 
Please submit your articles and photos by the last day of each month and that will give us 
time to make our new publication date. Thank you for your support and assistance and 
keep those articles coming.  Without them, we will not have a good newsletter. Anyone 
can submit an article and photos and the more the better. Thank you again, Merv Harris,
Editor.

International President Dr. Ronald W. Woods, PSP (IN):

Well another month has come and gone and we are still here. This coming Wednesday 
October 26th I have been asked to be the speaker at the very active High Twelve Club at 
the Indiana Masonic Home. Then on Thursday I will be traveling to the Mid-Year-Meeting 
in Des Moines (NCA) Iowa for their Annual Meeting.

For those that do not know during Jerry Saville and my meeting with the Grand Masters 
to set up a display and to talk with as many Grand Masters as Jerry and I could. Jerry
was able to make more direct contact with the Grand Master in Hawaii and in January 
2017 Jerry will be attending the first meeting of a new High Twelve Club there and 
presenting them with their Charter and installing their New Officers. Take some pictures 
Jerry!

I have now studied the Northern Kentucky (across from Cincinnati) Masonic Lodges and 
find that there are five of them very close together. Actually three of them meet in the
same building. Plans are to contact the Secretaries and Masters of each Lodge and 
make arrangements to visit and promote High Twelve to them. They represent over 800 
brothers and I feel we should be able to locate a few brothers interested in developing a 
New Club there. If we are successful, we will then move on to Lexington, Kentucky.
Fraternally, Dr. Ronald W. Woods.

The HIGH TWELVIAN
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Will Be Mailed 11/16
International 1st Vice President William Haynes, PSP (PA):

Create Lasting Relationships with like minded individuals is listed by the Shrine as one of 
the advantages of being a Shriner. It is directly applicable to High Twelve also.  Bonding 
is frequently described as sharing a common core of experience such as boot camp or
basic training.  When we join the Masonic Fraternity, we are joining a group of like 
minded individuals. The same with joining High Twelve!

The point I am trying to make is that by being an active participant in High Twelve, we will 
be creating lasting relationships. In my opinion, it is easier in High Twelve because of the 
relaxed atmosphere, dining and no ritual. I have wondered why I enjoy High Twelve so 
much and it is the creation of the lasting friendships with like minded individuals in such 
an atmosphere. I find it to be totally pleasurable and I hope you do also. Fraternally, 
William Haynes.

International 2nd Vice President Joseph Santisteban, PSP (IL):

Greetings fellow High Twelvians. Despite my busy schedule, I've been able to visit with 
the High Twelvians in my area.  I also had the honor to install the new officers of the
Middle Chamber High Twelve Club early in October.  We're still working on the possibility 
of starting a new club in Illinois.  We have a bunch of good Brothers out there who are 
willing to give of their time and talents to make our organization work and represent 
Masonry in a positive light.

By the time you read this newsletter, I will have attended the North Central Association 
Mid-Year-Meeting in Des Moines, Iowa, along with our International President.  This is 
my first trip to that neck of the woods and I’m looking forward to it.  I attended a meeting
in Wisconsin the other night and two of their officers asked me about High Twelve.  I had 
a Petition with me and left it with their Secretary.  You never know what may come out of 
that interaction.
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Photo Above: International President Dr. Ronald Woods and 2nd Vice President Joe
Santisteban, at the North Central Association Mid-Year-Meeting.

The following was sent to me by a Brother and I thought it was worth sharing: The tribal
wisdom of the Dakota Indians, passed on from generation to generation says that, when 
you discover that you are riding a dead horse, the best strategy is to dismount. However, 
in government, more advanced strategies are often employed, such as:

1. Buying a stronger whip.  Changing riders.
2. Appointing a committee to study the horse.
3. Arranging to visit other countries to see how other cultures ride dead horses.
4. Lowering the standards so that dead horses can be included.
5. Reclassifying the dead horse as living-impaired.
6. Hiring outside contractors to ride the dead horse.
7. Harnessing several dead horses together to increase speed.
8. Providing additional funding and/or training to increase dead horse's 

performance.
9. Doing a productivity study to see if lighter riders would improve the dead 

horse's performance.
10. Declaring that as the dead horse does not have to be fed, it is less costly, 

carries lower overhead and therefore contributes substantially more to the 
bottom line of the economy than do some other horses.

11. Rewriting the expected performance requirements for all horses.

I encourage everyone to get out and make things happen, and stay away from 
dead horses.  I hope to see many of you during my travels.  As always, stay safe, 
have fun and take care of each other! Fraternally and Respectfully, Joe
Santisteban.

International Secretary Kevin Hokerk-Robinson, PSP (AZ):

The Fall Season has finally arrived!  And for many clubs this is the time to start collecting 
Dues for the next year.  Help your club meets its obligations and renews your 
membership now!  Club Secretaries do you have Dues Cards for the next year?  If not,
place an online order, email or call the International office; but remember to provide the
period the Dues are to be good for.

As this is being written the Fall Edition of the High Twelvian is being put together and 
should be to the printers the first of November with delivery to members the third week of 
the month.  To those that submitted articles thank you!  If you missed this edition the 
Spring Edition deadline will be March 1, 2017.

The Fall High Twelvian will have information on the 2017 Mid-Year-Meeting that will be 
held on Monday, January 23, 2017 at the Orleans Hotel & Casino in Las Vegas,
Nevada.  This information is currently available online via the International Website
events.

Do all of your club members that have email receive this publication directly and not 
forwarded?  If they are not then the International office does not have their email
address!  This can be resolved easily by having them email the International office at 
secretary@high12.org and it will be taken care of.  We currently have email address for 
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only 38% of our membership and I do believe we can and should do much better.  Be 
assured that High Twelve International does not sell, lease, rent, loan, etc., members 
contact information.

The EVENT list on the International website is not being utilized by clubs for those 
special events (yes, information can be targeted to specific clubs or the whole
association) and Associations are providing information for their Annual Conventions or 
other meetings.  Take advantage of this opportunity to let all High Twelvians know what is 
going on!

WELCOME NEW CLUBS!
Congratulations to our newest foreign club that will be chartered November 14, 2016
in Rome, Italy!  Roma High Twelve Club #779 will be the first club chartered in Italy.  
Take a moment to congratulate Brother Carmelo Cutuli and the members on this effort at
Carmelo.cutuli@icloud.com.

Then on November 22, 2016 we hope to charter Liberty High Twelve #780 in 
Philadelphia, PA.  Brother Steve Morrison is heading up the effort there and he can be 
contacted at philascottishrite@gmail.com

After the first of the year West Hawaii High Twelve Club #781 will be chartered on the 
Big Island in Hawaii on 1/25/17.  MWB Mike Baker, PGM Hawaii at 
mike.baker.sr@gmail.com  is the organizer working with Jerry Saville, PIP.

That’s all folks. Kevin.

Wolcott Foundation Zone 3 Trustee Stanley Gardner (PIP) (CO):

With this being the start of the Holiday Season, it is always good to say Thank You
for all that has come our way in the preceding months. As a Trustee of the Wolcott 
Foundation, I wish to thank all the members, clubs, friends and supporters of 
Wolcott for their continued donations of money and time. Without this type of
dedication, the Trustees would not be able to present Fellowships, to deserving 
young people each year, for their continued education at George Washington 
University. These young people are the future of America and the better educated 
they are, the better foundation for good government for our nation.

Once more, thank you, thank you, to all supporters of the Wolcott Foundation. No
amount of a donation is too small, as Warren Bolton was so fond of saying: Send 
Money. Fraternally, Stanley A. Gardner.

Colorado High Twelve Association, Denver High Twelve Club #11:

Editor's Note: Brethren, This is the most interesting article I have received in the nine
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years I have been the Editor of the Monthly Update. When I read the article, I couldn't
believe they had a High Twelve Club in Viet Nam. When I was stationed there, I never 
heard about any Masonic organizations that were in existence. Here is the article.

Brother Merv,

I recently came across my membership card for my High Twelve Club, while stationed 
with the Air Force at Cam Ranh Bay Air Base, Viet Nam, from November 1969 

to November 1970. I don't remember how 
many members we had in the club as it has 
been 46 years this November. I left from 
Davis-Monthan AFB, Tucson, Arizona and 
returned to Charleston AFB, SC. I am 
currently a member and 2nd VP of the 
Denver High Twelve Club and Aurora 
Lodge 156 in Aurora, CO.  Fraternally, Rich 
ard Wall, Msgt. USAF (Retired.)

Richard, This is the most interesting article I 
have received in the 9 years as Editor of 

the Monthly Update. I am going to forward it to the International Secretary, who will run it 
in the next issue of the High Twelvian. Can you send me a current photo, so we can 
include it in the article. Merv Harris

Brother Merv,  I found a then photo August 1970 at Cam Ranh Bay and a now photo, 
Aurora, CO, October 2016. I was in Accounting and Finance Career Field, hence the 
office environment in the picture. Hope they are what you asked for in your email. Rich

Bro. Wall, I wanted to let you know that your submission will be used the fall edition 
of The High Twelvian. 

Now for a bit of my history, my father and I were both Past Presidents of Roadrunner 
High Twelve Club #478 [closed 12/30/00] that met at the ‘old’ NCO club and later the 
new Officer’s Club at DMAFB.  I was also club secretary for about 10 years before 
moving to Phoenix in 1987.  In 1982 I was the Arizona Association President and now 
into my 5th year as International Secretary.  So, yes indeed it is a small world!

Thank you for your submission! Kevin Hokerk-Robinson, Secretary, High Twelve 
International, Inc.
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California High Twelve Association, Oakland High Twelve Club #2: 

Meets on the fourth Monday of the month at the beautiful Oakland Scottish Rite Center in 
Oakland, California at High Twelve.

On their meeting of October 24th, a very interesting program was presented by Dr. Pam 
Norton, PhD. Director of the Oakland Scottish Rite Language Center.  Dr. Norton
informed us that they are currently treating some 45 individuals per month with some 
form of learning disorder, most with face to face evaluations and training, but others 
through the internet or social media, thus allowing the center to help more individuals 
overcome their learning obstacles.  Dr. Norton advised us that they are using a more 
modern approach to identifying the root causes facing the individuals including identifying 
that part of the brain that controls the deficiencies that hampers the individuals ability to 
learn, be it memory, speech impairment, spelling or reading, etc.

Her talk was very well received and most informative.  We commend the Language 
Centers for their inventive and most well-meaning approach to helping the learning 
disadvantaged.

(Left) Dr. Norton receiving a Certificate of 
Appreciation from (L to R) Past State 
President and Past Club President Cleveland
Valrey; Dr. Norton and Past Club President 
Loren Piper; Program Chair. Article
submitted by Howard Roberts, PCP, Club 
President and Spencer Sargent, PSP, Club
Secretary.

Fresno High Twelve Club #10: Chartered March 21, 1927: Brethren, the 
November meeting is traditionally our meeting where we install our officers for the 
ensuing Masonic Year. Malcolm White and his wife Carol will travel here from 
Bakersfield to install our officers. Malcolm is also the Chairman of the Wolcott 
Foundation and he is also a member of Fresno High Twelve Club No. 10. We look 
forward for Malcolm and his wife Carol to attend our meeting on November 1, 2016. 
I hope all of you received a copy of the installation program that I emailed to our 
members who have email addresses. I will attach the program and mail it to local 
people on our mailing list that do not receive email. Please note that we have
several positions that are vacant for 2016 - 2017. We regret that we were unable to 
fill these positions. Jack Farson Secretary/Editor

Florida High Twelve Association, Villages High Twelve Club #674:

The Villages High Twelve Club will be hosting a Prime Rib Dinner on Friday, 
November 18th at the Ocala Shrine Club. All the Masonic Bodies in the area have 
been invited to attend. Those attending have the opportunity to have the Prime Rib 
Dinner or can order off the menu. The goal is to have approximately 100 people in
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attendance.The club hosts a dinner every 6 to 8 weeks in the Fall, Winter and 
Spring months. We sometimes have entertainment along with the dinner, which the 
members and guests enjoy.

The club Installed their 2017 officers at the meeting on November 2nd and then
enjoyed a great Turkey Dinner with all the trimmings. There were 36 members and 
guests present.

Photo: (left to right) Merv Harris, 
PIP installed the officers; Center 
Frank Charlton, President; and 
Tom Pickett, Vice President.

Our officers and members hail from
around the country. Merv is from 
Washington State, Frank is from 
Pennsylvania and Tom is from
Maryland. They are all Military 
Veterans. Merv is Retired Army, 
Frank is prior Navy and Tom is
Retired Air Force.

Approximately 70% of the 
members are prior service and 
enjoy razing each other about
which service is the best.

Port St. Lucie High Twelve Club 
#611:

Recently, several members of Port Saint Lucie Florida High Twelve Club, went out to 
Okeechobee, Florida, to visit at the Real Life CHILDREN'S Ranch. We have long 
supported this organization for all that it does to help distressed children.

They have four homes on-sight and are building another. Each home has a husband and 
wife couple who serve as surrogate parents to the children assigned there. Boys are in 
one house and girls in another. The children attend local schools and participate in sports 
and clubs.

The children live in a real life family situation, some for the first time in their lives. They 
each have responsibility for their personal space, plus they have assigned chores to do. 
The ranch has animals that require care and gardens that need tending. The children 
range from age 5 to 17 and learn real life skills that will prepare them for life after their 
time there.
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This organization has been on-going since 1957. Many of the children go on to advanced 
studies beyond high school. We are proud of this organization and pleased to be able to 
help support it as a worthy charity. See photo above of those attending the visit. 
Respectfully, Jack Lagerquist, Past President

Illinois High Twelve Association, Moline High Twelve Club #88:

Have you asked a fellow Master Mason to visit your High Twelve Club? This 
method is the best way to keep your club going. We’ll have 3 meetings in 
NOVEMBER. Meeting dates are 4th, 11th and 18th. There is no meeting on 
NOVEMBER 25th, the day following Thanksgiving. All meetings are at 
DENNY’S RESTAURANT, 2601 52nd Avenue, Moline. Try to come about 
11:00 AM and have time to eat and enjoy the fellowship before the program at
noon (High Twelve). Ladies and guests are always welcome.

How about some humor? A woman at home on the veranda, sipping wine, 
sitting with her husband says: I love you. He asks: Is that you or the wine
talking? She replies: It's me ................ talking to the wine.

The other night I was out for a dinner and drinks with friends. After having far too much to 
drink, and knowing full well I was wasted, I did something I've never done before. I took a 
bus home. I arrived home safely and without incident, which was a real surprise, as I 
have never driven a bus before.

Belleview Area Masonic High Twelve Club #35:

We meet Fridays at Noon. Our club is striving to keep our present members and always
looking for new members. Our recent elections were held at the end of August and 
President Charles Coffey attended our ladies night meeting and installed the new officers 
in their positions. Gene Hardesty a fairly new member was installed as club President, 
another new member, Allen Erb was installed as Vice President. Jim Morris was installed 
as Secretary/Treasurer, Steve Hermanson as Masonic Representative, Kenny Rogers as
Chaplain, and Rich Dasher as Sergeant-at-Arms . We are honored to have another one 
of our members in the State line, Steve Hermanson was installed at the State Convention 
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in August as Third State Vice-President. Congratulations Steve! We also would like to 
congratulate President Coffey on his election to State President, and to all the other State 
officers on their advancements.

We still Donate to four local food banks every quarter, for a total of $400.00 a year. We 
have been struggling to find an acceptable meeting place. The old place closed up and 
we have been bouncing around until we met at Eckert’s Restaurant and they are happy 
to work with us. We are now working on getting guest speakers and entertainment lined 
up for our members. We meet every Friday at noon but most members show up at eleven 
thirty to get their orders in before the meeting begins. If you’re ever in Belleville on a 
Friday, by all means drop in, we would love to have you at our meeting. Fraternally, Jim 
Morris Secretary.

Can you guess why the members and residences of this State are Happy?

\

Cornerstone High Twelve Club #772:

Greetings Brethren. Cornerstone continues to have robust and informative meeting at the 
Golden Corral.   We are getting ready for the holidays and several members will be
hosting Service men & women from the Great Lakes Navy Base.  We feel it is important 
to help those who protect us and cannot be with their families at this time of year. We 
continue to support the Wolcott Foundation as well as Toys for Tots, Veterans Closest 
and Dogs for Vets.

I had the honor of presenting The High 
Twelvian of the Year to Brother George 
Rogers from Northwest Club during my visit 
as Second Vice President. Thanks to 
Brother John Peter Curielli and the entire 
club for being wonderful host to both myself 
and spouse Lisa. Don Van Cleave, 
Secretary Treasurer. We wish everyone a 
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fun a safe holiday season.

Masonic Humor: A young Entered Apprentice was being tested on his proficiency. After 
going over the signs and passwords, he looked at his tester and asked, I noticed several 
of the older members sticking their fingers in their ears and whistling. What does that sign 
mean? That's not a sign, his tester said, Those are Past Masters adjusting their hearing 
aids. Fraternally, Mark D. Nokes, President.

North Central High Twelve Association, Des Moines High Twelve Club No. 4:

The club meets on Wednesdays at 11:15 a.m., at the Downtown Holiday Inn, located at 
6th Avenue and I-235. The Club was Chartered April 18, 1925.

Greeting from President Doug Stephenson. Brethren It was a pleasure for Des Moines 
High Twelve Club No. 4, to be hosting the 70th North Central Association [NCA] Mid-
Year-Conference, last Friday, October 28-29, 2016, at the Downtown Holiday Inn. On 
Friday, the High Twelve members from the clubs representing the North Central 
Association, were treated to a tour of the Capitol Building; and at the Holiday Inn enjoyed 
a social period in the lower level lounge followed by a banquet featuring entertainment by 
Jonathan May, renowned magician. The Program was highlighted by an appearance of
International High Twelve President, Dr. Ronald Woods, who addressed the audience on 
numerous topics. High Twelve International 2nd VP, Joseph Santisteban, was also 
present. Also, present was PIP Roger Hansen and wife Lonnie and Illinois President 
Charles Coffey and his wife Donna. The semiannual event concluded Saturday, October 
29, 2016, with the morning session and Noon luncheon. At the morning session with 
business conducted by the NCA officers with President Steve Smith presiding, 
International High Twelve President, Dr. Ron Woods, along with the International Club
2nd Vice President, Joseph Santisteban, and Past International President, Roger 
Hansen, addressed the audience with remarks. At that session, each NCA High Twelve 
Club's President gave reports on their clubs since the Annual Convention in Algona last 
spring. Other significant High Twelve dignitaries addressed the audience.

An announcement was made on the 71st Annual Meeting of North Central Association 
High Twelve [Iowa and South Dakota] being held in Marshalltown, April 28-29, 2017. In 
the meantime, the Des Moines High Twelve Club there will be the final Family Night Out 
at Noah’s Ark Restaurant on Thursday, November 17, 2016 at 6 PM. So far, close to 
twenty have made reservations handled by George Becker [270-7012]. High Twelve Club 
of Des Moines hopes to add a new member, Brother Keith A. Rhodes, Past Master of 
Acanthus Lodge No.632, who has applied for membership. If Brother Rhodes becomes a 
member, the club will have added three new members for 2016.

Please note in the Bulletin and in the 2016 Membership Roster the 2016 Membership 
Incentive Plan. You may also contact Brother Phil Enabnit, PP/PSP [971-2471/255-7600; 
masmedia@dwx.com  Rewards from the ‘incentive plan’ are numerous, however, the top 
reward is that High Twelve will be significantly benefited. This month new officers will be 
chosen for 2017 on November 16, 2016. Again, those willing to serve should contact me 
or the Secretary, Brother Richard Anderson.

Pennsylvania High Twelve Association, North Penn High Twelve Club #473: 

The North Penn high Twelve Club #473 was opened by Bro. Bob Forst, Club President.
Gerry Hamilton [PA State President] our Club Chaplain gave the benediction with 
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included a prayer - In Memory Of Brother Armand Cote, PIP.

Following a delicious luncheon we had a guest speaker Mrs. Carol B. Polis.  Carol is the 
first female Professional Boxing Judge in the world! She was appointed by Governor of 
Pennsylvania, Milton Shapp, on February 1, 1973. Since then, she has gone on to 
achieve many accomplishments! To date, she has Judged 27 Title Fights throughout the 
World.  She also appeared on the TV shows What's My Line and twice on To Tell the 
Truth.  She even has made an appearance In Rocky V as one of the Judges. 

She has recently published her book with help from her co-author,Rich Herschaig,
titled The Lady is a Champ. Carol is a Breast cancer survivor, and currently lives in the
Philadelphia area suburbs. ALL present enjoyed carol’s fact and fun filled presentation!
Fraternally, Bob Morton.

First Capital High Twelve Club #674 (PA):

As your secretary, it is my sad duty to inform you of the passing 
of our HI-12 Brother Jack H. Schofield, Sr. Jack was taken out of 
this world on Wednesday October 26,2016. He passed at his 
home 3710 Starview Dr. York. PA17402. Arrangements by the 
Etzweller Funeral Home and Cremation Service,York.  Additional 
Funeral arrangements are not available at this time.  

Jack was a loyal member of First Capital # 668, Pennsylvania High Twelve Association. 
Farewell my Brother.Sincerely and Fraternally, Carl Belcher Secretary.

Wolcott Treasurer and Trustee Zone 6 Robert Morton: 2016 – 2017 Budget May 1, 
2016 through April 31, 2017.
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_____________________________________________________________________

Humor:
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Can anyone tell the difference between 'Complete' and 'Finished'?

No dictionary has ever been able to define the difference between 'Complete' 
and 'Finished.'

However, at a linguistic conference, held in London England, Samsundar Balgobin, a
Guyanese, was the clever winner. 

His final challenge was this. Some say there is no difference between Complete and
Finished. Please explain the difference in a way that is easy to understand.

His response was: When you marry the right woman, you are Complete. If you marry the 
wrong woman, you are Finished. And, if the right woman catches you with the wrong
woman, you are Completely Finished.

His answer received a five minute standing ovation...
_____________________________________________________________________

1. My mother taught me TO APPRECIATE A JOB WELL DONE. If you're going to kill 
each other, do it outside. I just finished cleaning.

2. My mother taught me RELIGION. You better pray that will come out of the carpet.
3. My father taught me about TIME TRAVEL. If you don't straighten up, I'm going to 

knock you into the middle of next week! 
4. My father taught me LOGIC.  Because I said so, that's why... 
5. My mother taught me MORE LOGIC. If you fallout of that swing and break your 

neck, you're not going to the store with me. 
6. My mother taught me FORESIGHT. Make sure you wear clean underwear, in case 

you're in an accident. 
7. My father taught me IRONY. Keep crying, and I'll give you something to cry about. 
8. My mother taught me about the science of OSMOSIS. Shut your mouth and eat 

your supper. 
9. My mother taught me about CONTORTIONISM. Just you look at that dirt on the 

back of your neck! 
10. My mother taught me about STAMINA. You'll sit there until all that spinach is gone. 
11. My mother taught me about WEATHER. This room of yours looks as if a tornado 

went through it. 
12. My mother taught me about HYPOCRISY. If I told you once, I've told you a million 

times, don't exaggerate! 
13. My father taught me the CIRCLE OF LIFE.  I brought you into this world, and I can 

take you out... 
14. My mother taught me about BEHAVIOR MODIFICATION.Stop acting like your 

father! 
15. My mother taught me about ENVY. There are millions of less fortunate children in 

this world who don't have wonderful parents like you do. 
16. My mother taught me about ANTICIPATION. Just wait until we get home. 
17. My mother taught me about RECEIVING. You are going to get it from your father 

when you get home! 
18. My mother taught me MEDICAL SCIENCE. If you don't stop crossing your eyes, 

they are going to get stuck that way. 
19. My mother taught me ESP. Put your sweater on; don't you think I know when you 

are cold? 
20. My father taught me HUMOR. When that lawnmower cuts off your toes, don't come 

running to me. 
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21. My mother taught me HOW TO BECOME AN ADULT.If you don't eat your
vegetables, you'll never grow up. 

22. My mother taught me GENETICS. You're just like your father. 
23. My mother taught me about my ROOTS. Shut that door behind you. Do you think 

you were born in a barn? 
24. My mother taught me WISDOM. When you get to be my age, you'll understand. 
25. My father taught me about JUSTICE. One day you'll have kids, and I hope they 

turn out just like you!

_____________________________________________________________________

Today a man  knocked  on my door  and asked for a  small donation  towards the local
swimming pool, so I gave him a glass of water.
_____________________________________________________________________

Women sometimes make fools of men, but most guys are the do-it-yourself type.
_____________________________________________________________________

I was going to wear my camouflage shirt today, but I couldn't find it.
_____________________________________________________________________

As the bus pulled away, a woman realized she had left her purse under the seat. 
Later she called the company and was relieved to find out the driver had found it.
When she went to pick it up, several off-duty bus drivers greeted her.

One of the men handed over her handbag and a box. We're required to inventory 
found wallets and purses, he explained. I think you'll find everything here.

As she started to put her belongings back into the purse, the man continued, I hope 
you don't mind if we watch. Even though we all tried, none of us could fit everything 
into your purse... and we'd like to see just HOW you do it.

_____________________________________________________________________

A man in a movie theater notices what looks like a baby giraffe sitting next to him. Are 
you a baby giraffe? asked the man, surprised. Yes. What are you doing at the movies? 
The giraffe replied, Well, I liked the book.

Copyright © 2016 High Twelve International, Inc.. All rights reserved.
Office: +1 (623) 239-6170, Fax: 623-239-6170, Address: 11404 W Olive Dr, Avondale | AZ 85392-4210

www.high12.org
Unsubscribe

Page 16 of 16

11/10/2016mhtml:file://C:\Users\klhok\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\Content.Outl...


